Santa Monica College

Academic Senate Student Instructional Support Committee
Minutes of October 26, 2011 Meeting
I. Call to Order
3:40 p.m.

II. Committee Members: Jason Beardsley(chair), Mona Martin (vice chair), Cynthia Lopez, Fran Manion, Jean Paik-Schoenberg, Gary Todd

III. Agenda

A. Minutes of Oct. 12, 2011 were approved.
B. Discussion on data needs and data to be collected by tutoring programs
Through the current tutor tracking system, the following data is collected:  Student name, ID #, date of session, day of week, week number of semester, time in and out, length of stay, credit time for visit (if different from length of stay), course student enrolled in, section #, instructor name, reason for visit, and lab visited.
The following were identified as areas of interest for the committee:

1. Demographics of students using tutoring services (age, gender, day vs night students, onground students vs online, do students who use tutoring services use more than one center?)
2. Is there any correlation between students who used tutoring after receiving an Early Alert notice and their retention/course success rates?

3. Number of first time college student using services (Do they know about services in their first semester? Do we need to promote services to students more? Faculty need to encourage students to use tutoring services?)
4. Any correlation between use of tutoring service and grade?  Are more visits to tutoring sessions more helpful?

5. Are students who use tutoring centers the “better performing” students (e.g., the myth that most visitors are “A” students)

The Office of Institutional Research has a space holder to conduct research on Tutoring and its effectiveness for spring 2012.  Mona will follow up with Hannah Alford regarding the Committee’s suggestions.

C. Announcements

Mona informed the Committee know that she and Cynthia had been asked to prepare a proposal for Vice President Shimizu regarding implementation of the $500,000 to augment Supplemental Instruction, the Writing Center and Tutorial Services.  Plan includes institutionalizing previously grant-funded programs through district funding, additional tutoring funding and proposed instructional assistants for the writing center.

Meeting adjourned: 5:00pm

Upcoming meetings (HSS 261, 3:30pm – 4:45pm):
Nov. 9, 30  (NOTE:  Nov. 23 meeting has been changed to Nov. 30)
Dec. 7

